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It has been an honor to serve as your president this past year.   

 

How many of you realize this is RASCOE’s 25th year?  I personally believe we all are 

better off having this association and may have lost some benefits without RASCOE.   

 

Many times I have said how did I have time to work.  It seems our monthly conference 

calls sneak up on me. (I have to admit I have missed a few) 

 

We have represented RASCOE at each of the area rallies presenting the video that 

RASCOE made a couple of years ago. We always receive very positive comments on this 

video and because of it, have gained new members and inspired others. 

 

Chuck, Cindy and Micki have worked very hard to make it possible for RASCOE dues to 

be deducted from our annuities.  They have not given up. 

 

Mary has been working with NASCOE Benefits Chair on items that can be useful to both 

NASCOE and RASCOE. 

 

Mary has created a very good RASCOE web site. We encourage all of you to provide 

input about what you would like to see on the website. 

 

Most of all I want to thank and show appreciation to our current leadership team, Chuck, 

Micki, Cindy and Mary for all their efforts to make our association better.  I give them a 

“Beyond Expectations” on their performance reviews for working together on behalf of 

us all. 

 

 


